
   
 

Ohio Association of Private Colleges for Teacher Education 

Meeting Minutes 
May 29, 2020 

10:00 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. 
 

Online Only 
 
Meeting Began: 10:01 am 
 
Participants: Jim Wightman, Julie McIntosh, Gary Jacobs, Sally Barnhart, Paula White, Ann Shelly, Elizabeth 
Napier, Kim Peterson, Kristin Bourdage, Linda Bigham, Kathleen Maretka, Marlissa Stauffer, Mary Low Andrews, 
Tome McGee (ODE), Michael Smith, Elizabeth Ketz, Stacey Pistorovan, Sue Corbin, Traci Tuttle, Marc Gray, K. l. 
Allen, Jessica Grumbaugh, Jane Bogan, Jennifer Hollinger, Carla Higgins, Harrison Collier, Gayle Trollinger, Sarah 
Dunlap, Michael Shoaf, Melissa Askren-Edgehouse, Krista Maxson (ODHE), Denise Davis. (If I missed anyone I 
apologize – Please let me know and I will add you to the minutes) 
 
Updates 

o ODE –       Tom McGee 
 One year temporary license are in effect.  

• Dual license and provisional 4/5 - Apply for temporary one year then there 
should be a section for the endorsements and students should click to add. Tom 
will check that this is working. Students can go back in to apply for the 
endorsement for the one-year temporary if they have already applied for 
another one-year temporary license. 

- All license areas ever offered are on the site. 
- They have issued over 500 temporary licenses to date. 

• Is the temporary license open to all or those just graduation? If the person has 
met all the requirements and have not passed the test they can apply for the 
one year temporary.  They do not have to be only a 2020 graduate. 

 PK5 license have been available May 5th and people are applying for them. 
 License code field for Pk3 is 71 when PK5 license is it still 71? Tom will check if the 

number is different.  
 

o ODHE –      Krista Maxson 
 edTPA has been approved 

• Cut scores for edTPA: 13 scoring rubric 37, 13 world languages rubric 32,  18 
scoring rubrics 44 

• edTPA not implemented until July 1 so students cannot use this as the APK score 
if applying prior to July 1. 

 Thanked Jim for his work as OAPCTE President! 
 SPA or Not SPA committee: 

• Shared the committee members – Thank you for your service. 
• Revamping program review process. 
• Biggest concern the SPAs have not been working in the best interest of EPPs. 
• CCGS –working with them as an advisory group for both Public and Privates. 

CCEPP and then faculty panels who would review SPA content. Krista shared the 
possible process of how this group would work.  



• Group working on the process for limited and full state review process as well. 
2500 programs to review that have to be reviewed every 7 years. 

• Once the proposal is ready they want consensus before it moves forward. 
 Spring program reviews are on hold until the new process is in place. The fall reviews 

will probably deferred as well until the new process is in place and there is a hiring 
freeze to hire people to review. 

 Krista wants the input about the program review process individual and dual programs.  
 Those submitting October program reviews should wait. 

o Legislative Update      Ann Shelly 
 Voting registration/Health issue 
 Free Speech on campuses bill 
 SB 317 – carry guns on campuses  
 Reading test bill 
 HB 239 – generalized testing 
 HB 622 – delay testing until November 
 Revise the teacher testing – putting it as responsibility of the school district. 
 State board of ed. has been discussing the opening of schools as well as other bodies. 

More in the next 3 to 4 weeks. 
 Jim will send out the update to all that Ann is preparing with more details. 
 (I apologize if the information in this section is not clear – I had trouble hearing this part 

of the report) 
 
Business Meeting 
• Approval of Minutes     Gary Jacobs 

o Moved: Sally Barnhart 
o Second: Melissa Askren-Edgehouse 
o Approved: 5.29.2020 

• Treasurer’s Report      Sally Barnhart 
o Balance: $20,166.95 
o Suspend the requirements for dues for 2020-2021 since we already have a strong balance and EPPs 

are facing some financial issues due to the Covid-19 crisis. 
o Moved: Julie McIntosh 
o Second: Sally Barnhart 
o Approved: 5.29.2020 

 Dues are suspended for the 2020-2021 academic year. 
            

• New Business/Other Announcements 
 
Update on 1-year license     Carla Higgins 
 
Fall Clinical Placements        Elizabeth Napier 
• Jim reached out to superintendents about placements – All plan to have their doors open in the fall but it 

depends on what is going on with COVID. 
• Elizabeth Napier will post an article from the governor about field and student teachers being 

visitors. https://radio.wosu.org/post/coronavirus-ohio-dewine-expects-students-back-classrooms-fall#stream/0  
• Wendy Adams reached out to partners about working with teachers virtually if schools do not open up. The 

schools were open to the idea and the use of virtual field would count as field requirements and would 
provide students with experience and also provide a service to the schools. 

• Krista Maxson believes virtual field would be acceptable and will check on this at the state. 
 
Other? 
 

https://radio.wosu.org/post/coronavirus-ohio-dewine-expects-students-back-classrooms-fall#stream/0


It has truly been an honor to serve as president of OAPCTE for the past two years. Working on so many issues at 
the statehouse jointly with SUED, and now working through the COVID-19 crisis was certainly like nothing I ever 
imagined as I took over as president. I appreciate everything each of you do for your institution and for the 
students of Ohio. Thank you also for your support during the past two years. 
 
Julie McIntosh takes over as the president of OAPCTE effective July 1. Her email address is 
mcintosh@findlay.edu 
 
Meeting Adjourned: 10:57 AM 
 
Our next meeting will be August 7, 2020 
OAPCTE Meetings 2020- 2021: 
 
August 7 
September 11 
At OCTEO October 22-23 
November 13 
At OCTEO/Deans Compact January 13-15 
February 12 
March 12 
April 9 
May 14 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Gary D. Jacobs, Ph.D. 
OAPCTE Secretary 
 

 


